
Although we saw a bit of a cooling trend in late  

August, September always seems to be the most 

beautiful month of the year.  Make sure to enjoy the 

remaining boating time this season and we still have 

plenty of activities planned for the rest of the year. 

As usual, the Pizza Pigout was a wonderful time!  

Pulling it off each year is a big effort by many  

people, but I give special thanks to the Grimes, 

Bunns, Hammers and Stacks for being there each 

year to handle the “Devil in the Details!”  Although 

a bit windy, the weather was nice and everyone 

seemed to enjoy relaxing in the water while jamming 

to the beats of the band. 

 

The Fall Fishhook Cruise is quickly coming up.  We were up at the park over 

the Labor Day weekend and the place is in great shape.  They even replaced the 

severely warped grates on the BBQ grills so cookouts will be nice this time.  I also understand we have plenty 

of wood for our ceremonial campfires each night. 

 

The 2015 CIYC Board of Directors is looking for 2016 Nominees to serve on the Board.  This is your chance 

to have an impact on the direction of the Club. Any member in good standing for at least two years is eligible 

to serve on the Board. Please contact me, Jim Sarpolus, or Dave Chojnacki if you are interest in running. The 

new Board will be voted in at the November General Membership meeting.  

 

Beginning this year, in addition to submitting copies of your insurance policies, you will need to submit copies 

of your boat registration for any vessel moored in the water at the Club.  The new Derelict Vessel State Law 

has directed us to collect that information each year.  Please drop them off at the office or email at 

ciyc@cloverislandyachtclub.com. 

 

The Board has decided to not submit another shoreline permit this year.  There is still time to finish boathouse 

upgrades under the current permit but we will not be automatically submitting for them anymore due to a  

substantial fee increase recently implemented. 

 

Always Summer… 

Larry 
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COVERED MOORAGE OWNERS 

 
Charter Internet will be installed on all docks at CIYC and should be up and running by the end of the  

calendar year. Because hard lines cannot be run to boats, a wireless system will be placed in CM for those 

slip owners. The initial cost will be taken from the CM bank account on behalf of all CM members.  

Boathouse owners will have internet through wired lines and those who elect to have internet will have a 

one time hook up charge. The monthly cost for Charter Internet will be paid as part of the CIYC’s utilities 

rather than by individual members.! 

CIYC FOR SALE BOARD 

 
Cal and Mary Coie have put up a for sale board outside the clubhouse.  If you would like to sell your 

boat/boathouse please contact them and they will make the changes to the board.   

 

Cal: (509) 430-1231 or Mary: (509) 539-1131 



 
Members that received a little extra Sunshine in August are: 
 
Larry Kuga, our Commodore – had a root canal 
Dick Nustad – just needed sunshine 
Alice Shaw – hospital stay with a broken hip 
Mark Allen – Mother is very ill 
Michaud Family – Jim Michaud, long time past member, passed away           
 
I appreciate all who notify me about our members who could use a little extra Sunshine in their lives. Please call me at 
543-7586 or my cell 492-6104.Thank you. 
Genie Sigler 

 
Sunshine Report 
By Genie Sigler 
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The General Membership 

Meetings are held 

the first Tuesday of 

the Month, starting at 

7:30 PM. 

 

This meeting is proceeded 

by a potluck dinner at  

6:30 PM. Each member 

coming to the dinner 

brings a main dish, salad, 

or dessert to serve at 

least 10 people. 

 

The Board of Director 

meetings are the last 

Tuesday of the month at 

6:00 PM 

September 2015 



Dave and Thora Michels…Cruise/Fleet Captains 

Mark and Joyce Buxbaum...Entertainment Committee Chairpersons 
   

  Past Events in August: 
 

August 8, 2015… Pizza Pig-out hosted by the Bunns’, Hammers’ and Kugas’. Well after 123 pizzas and or-
ganizing 47 boats a great time was had by all.  The weather was perfect and the water was cool but re-
freshing.  Special thanks goes out to Kent, Mike and Jeff for bringing all the boats together without a 
hitch.  Also, a big thank you Susie and Kathie for being the best delivery girls in the fleet.  And a big thank 
you to (Chuck) Round Table Pizza for the best pizza ever.   Thanks goes out to all who participated and 
helped make this event one to never forget. 

  
August 15, 2015… Dock Crawl Hosted by Richland Yacht Club turned out to be a good time had by all who 

attended and thanks goes out to the Richland Yacht Club for the invite. 

 
August 29, 2015… Moon Dance on the Deck hosted by Hood/Tudor.  For the first time ever this event 

turned out to be a night to remember.  The music was great the food was spectacular the liquid libations 
were plentiful and the full moon was awesome.  Thank you Diane and Mark for a great time and all who 
helped make this night a success.  I know for a fact that we will have a repeat next year. 

  
Upcoming Events to plan for in September  2015: 

 
September 19, 2015… Progressive Dinner on the Docks hosted by the Grimes’, Copes’ and the 

Clicks. 
 

September 25-27, 2015… Fishhook Cruise hosted by the Woods’ and Kugas’. Signup sheet is on the 
information board.  Please do this soon so we can plan for the food and drink. 
 

Upcoming Events to plan for in October  2015: 
 

October 17, 2015….Fall work party.  Yes we can say summer is almost over and it is time to put the 
toys away and get ready for the cold. This is hosted by the board and it is a good time for all of us to prep 
our club for winter. 

 
October 24, 2015…Halloween Party hosted by Lomax and Grimes is a great party.  If you never at-

tended this event you will see it is not just the kids who have fun.  Come see some of the best costumes 
ever. 

 
October 31, 2015…Halloween Party at Richland Yacht Club. 
 
NOTE: Seattle Boat Show tickets are available now for $300.00 which includes bus ride and hotel.  

Tickets for the show are not included.  Seats are going fast so don’t procrastinate.   
 
Once again, we want to thank all our Hosts and their committees on these events!! Their efforts and the 
club participation is what make our outings a wonderful success. (It can’t be done without ALL of you!) 
It is extremely important, when applicable, to sign up early to help in the planning for the food and enter-

tainment to support events. Contact the event host with the number in your party that will attend. 

  Cruise and Entertainment 
  By: Dave Chojnacki 



                                    FOR SALE 

Anyone  wanting to post items for sale can send an email to: 

 Kathie Bunn at bkath6@aol.com 

 

Staci Nash, from the Umatilla Yacht Club has a 6 ft. Livingston dinghy for sale  

and an 18 hp engine (needs work).   

$1000.00 for both and comes with trailer as well.   

 

Call Staci at 509-948-9612 

Great Boathouse For Sale CIYC - A-9 

 
1993 Bayliner Ciera  

2355, 5.8 merc,  
Nice shape, new prop, new twin unit charger, fresh service on outdrive.  

Good family boat, excellent trailer.   
Asking $11,500.00  

call Don Smith at 374-1141. 

18 ‘ x 45’ with an 11 ½ ft. wide well, and can be extended to 60 ft. 

Has all new electrical with shore power connection.    

Living area has a bar, refrigerator, water heater, microwave and 

futon.   

Includes a 4,000 pound lift  

This is on “A” row, so it includes easy boat access and has beauti-

ful evening view of the cable bridge right out the back door. 

 

1998 Reinell 240 with 454 also available in excellent condition, 

has dual batteries, marine radio Bimini top and both cabin and full 

boat cover 

 

 $ 90,000 OBO (without boat)  

$104,000 OBO with boat  

Call Dennis at 509-521-8462 or Dan Bunn at 509-528-5313 












